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June 30, 2015 

 

Adam Selker 

Westmoreland Sanitary Landfill LLC 

111 Connor Lane  

Belle Vernon, PA 15012-4569 

 

Re: Permit Transfer - Industrial Stormwater 

Sanitary Landfill 

NPDES Permit No. PAR506110 A-1 

Prior Permittee: Tervita LLC 

Rostraver Township, Westmoreland County 

 

Dear Mr. Selker: 

 

The Department of Environmental Protection has received your application for transfer of the 

above referenced permit.  Based on a review of the facility, the DEP has determined that the 

applicable appendix for your facility is Appendix C, rather than the former Appendix J.  The 

DEP has initiated an amendment your original permit to cover under Appendix C.  Please note 

the increased monitoring frequency, and additional sampling criteria noted in the appendix of the 

permit.  No change has been made to the permit expiration date.    

 

Please study the General Permit carefully and direct any questions you have to this office.  

Particular attention should be devoted to Part A (Effluent Limitations, Self-Monitoring and 

Reporting Requirements) and the monitoring requirements applicable to your facility in 

Appendix C of the permit.  A “master” copy of the Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) form is 

enclosed and should be reproduced for ongoing submissions to DEP. 

 

Also enclosed is the Annual Inspection Form (3800-PM-WSFR0083v), which must be 

completed in accordance with Part C 3.c (Comprehensive Site Compliance Evaluations and 

Recordkeeping) of the General Permit.  The Form must be used to document annual inspections 

and must be retained on-site.  The Form should not be sent to DEP unless the facility covered by 

the General Permit is an “Appendix J” facility, in which case the Form should be sent to DEP 

annually if stormwater sampling and analysis is not conducted in any year.  

  

The statewide PAG-03 General Permit expires on December 4, 2015.  Your coverage under the 

General Permit expires on the date identified on page 1 of the permit.  A renewal application 

must be submitted to this office 180 days prior to the coverage expiration date, if a discharge is 

expected to continue past the expiration date of permit coverage.  When the statewide General 

Permit is renewed, the permit will be published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  Following 

publication of the final renewed General Permit, you must comply with the terms and conditions 
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of the renewed General Permit or otherwise submit an application for an individual NPDES 

permit. 

 

Please complete the enclosed Laboratory Accreditation Form and submit it with your initial 

DMR (unless the facility covered by the General Permit is an “Appendix J” facility and is 

submitting the Annual Inspection Form instead of DMR.)  You are not required to submit this 

Form again during the remainder of the permit term unless a change is made to the laboratory or 

methods used to analyze parameters in your permit. 

 

Any person aggrieved by this action may appeal, pursuant to Section 4 of the Environmental 

Hearing Board Act, 35 P.S. Section 7514, and the Administrative Agency Law, 2 Pa.C.S. 

Chapter 5A, to the Environmental Hearing Board, Second Floor, Rachel Carson State Office 

Building, 400 Market Street, P.O. Box 8457, Harrisburg, PA  17105-8457, 717.787.3483.  TDD 

users may contact the Board through the Pennsylvania Relay Service, 800.654.5984.  Appeals 

must be filed with the Environmental Hearing Board within 30 days of receipt of written notice 

of this action unless the appropriate statute provides a different time period.  Copies of the appeal 

form and the Board’s rules of practice and procedure may be obtained from the Board.  The 

appeal form and the Board’s rules of practice and procedure are also available in braille or on 

audiotape from the Secretary to the Board at 717.787.3483.  This paragraph does not, in and of 

itself, create any right of appeal beyond that permitted by applicable statutes and decisional law. 

 

IF YOU WANT TO CHALLENGE THIS ACTION, YOUR APPEAL MUST REACH THE 

BOARD WITHIN 30 DAYS.  YOU DO NOT NEED A LAWYER TO FILE AN APPEAL 

WITH THE BOARD.   

 

IMPORTANT LEGAL RIGHTS ARE AT STAKE, HOWEVER, SO YOU SHOULD SHOW 

THIS DOCUMENT TO A LAWYER AT ONCE.  IF YOU CANNOT AFFORD A LAWYER, 

YOU MAY QUALIFY FOR FREE PRO BONO REPRESENTATION.  CALL THE 

SECRETARY TO THE BOARD (717.787.3483) FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Thomas G. Forsyth, E.I.T. at 412.442.4014. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Christopher Kriley, P.E. 

Environmental Program Manager 

Clean Water Program 

 

Enclosures 
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cc: File 

Operations 

Central Office Division of Operations, Monitoring and Data Systems 

 


